
From: Symmes, Brian <BrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov>
To: Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 9/22/2016 12:55:14 PM
Subject: FW: Statement for WLTX re: HABLA translation services

Don’t know if you all ever spoke closed the loop with WLTX on this, but wanted to keep you apprised of how DSS is 
responding.
 
I’ve asked her to strengthen the message in the first paragraph to reiterate that the services provided by this program 
will still be available, but it will be done through more cost-effective programs.
 
They are holding until I give a go ahead, so let me know of any concerns.
 
From: Wingo, Karen [mailto:Karen.Wingo@dss.sc.gov] 

Sent: Thursday, September 22, 2016 12:22 PM

To: Symmes, Brian

Subject: Statement for WLTX re: HABLA translation services
 
Will call you with background in a few minutes:
 
Almost two decades ago, the Department of Social Services and USC partnered together to create the HABLA project 
which provided Spanish to English translation services to constituents served by the Department. The HABLA project 
is just one of the many ways the Department partners with USC to better serve citizens in the state. Over the last 
several months, the Department and USC have been going through routine contract renegotiations. During this 
process, both entities were committed to identifying ways to improve efficiencies and eliminate duplication.  While 
the contract has not been finalized, DSS and USC made the decision to phase out the HABLA Project over the next 
several months due to the number of translation services providers available throughout the state. The decision to 
eliminate the program, while a difficult one, demonstrates both USC and DSS’ commitment to making fiscal restraint 
and service efficiency a priority.
 
Wendy E. Sellers, PhD, MSW, MA, Co-Founder and Former Director of the HABLA Project states as follows: "One of 
the experiences I am most proud of in my career as a social worker and Returned Peace Corps Volunteer has been 
witnessing the evolution of the partnership between DSS and the HABLA Project. So much acceptance and cultural 
competency throughout South Carolina have unfolded during these past 17 years. While I am sad to hear that the 
unique collaboration is coming to an end, I feel confident that DSS is a better place because of the lasting impact of 
HABLA. I see the passing of the torch to a new model of public assistance for our brothers and sisters of all languages 
as a positive sign of the progress of human services statewide."
 
The HABLA Project will continue to provide Spanish translation services for DSS constituents and staff through 
November 30, 2016. During this period of time, the University and DSS will work together to ensure the full and 
complete transition of translation services to other providers and translation services will continue to be provided to 
DSS constituents, as needed, after the HABLA Project ends on November 30, 2016.
 
 
Karen Luchka Wingo
Director of Communications and Legislative Affairs
South Carolina Department of Social Services

1535 Confederate Avenue
Columbia, South Carolina 29202

Office Phone: (803) 898-8030

Email: karen.wingo@dss.sc.gov
www.dss.sc.gov
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Privacy Notice: This message may contain information that is protected from disclosure by federal and/or state law, or is otherwise 
privileged or confidential.  This communication is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed.  If you 
are not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the recipient, you are hereby 
notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this message is strictly prohibited and violations of applicable federal and/or 
state law may subject you to civil and/or criminal penalties.  If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender 
immediately by telephone and delete this message
 
 
Do not use this email to make a report of abuse or neglect.  To make a report of abuse or neglect, please call your local DSS office or law 
enforcement immediately.
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